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Winter 2021 Newsletter 
 

 
Use of Kilham Hall Car Park 
It has been agreed that the car park will remain open for park users, however as Kilham Hall is open again, 
when the hall is in use it will be for the hirers use (and their guests) only. New signage has now been installed to 
this effect. The car park will open from 9am until 4pm each day, 7 days per week until the 1st March 2022.   
 
Keeping the Parish of Cantley with Branton Tidy 
The litter pick took place on Saturday 13th November 2021. Volunteers branched out into the Manor Farm and 
Warning Tongue Lane area of the Parish. The Parish Council applied for and have been successful in obtaining 
a grant to enable them to purchase their own litter picking equipment for future picks.  A cheque presentation 
ceremony will be attended by two Councillors at the Danum Gallery.  A date will be published shortly for the New 
Year Litter Pick. 
 
Police ‘Drop In’ Session  
The Police Drop In’s for September and November saw a few members of the public in attendance.  Issues 
raised were regarding speed awareness on Whiphill Top Lane, anti-social behaviour on Kilham Park/Field and 
smoking of illegal substances around Valley Drive.   PCSO’s have been on Whiphill Top Lane recently with 
speed guns. Local residents can receive training on the use of speed guns to enable more frequent speed 
checks to be carried out. If anyone is interested please email the Clerk to the Parish Council 
(cwbpc@outlook.com) with details so they can be forwarded.  Dates for the next police ‘Drop In’ sessions are 
19th January at 1.30pm, 30th March at 6.30pm and 25th May at 1.30pm.  They will be published on the Parish 
Council website and facebook pages 
 
Christmas Illuminations 
A new tree was positioned on Doncaster Road/Whiphill Top Lane and along with two existing trees at the Old 
Cantley roundabout were illuminated.  They made a lovely addition to the Parish for the festive season and plans 
are in place for additional trees to be sited elsewhere within the Parish in the forthcoming years. 
 
Christmas Events 
The Parish Council held a carol singing event around the Christmas Tree next to the Three Horseshoes Pub in 
Branton on 3rd December accompanied by the Armthorpe Elmfield Brass Band.  Members of the Parish, young 
and old, turned up to make this a memorable event.  The 4th December saw Jack and the Beanstalk descend on 
Kilham Hall, Branton.  Organised by Kilham Hall Management Committee and sponsored by the Parish Council, 
the pantomime turned out to be a huge success that was enjoyed by all.   
 
Storage Extension at Kilham Hall and MUGA on Kilham Hall Field 
Legal work is progressing and we hope to have a date for commencement of work in the very near future.  Keep 
an eye on the website and facebook page for more details. 
 

 
Happy New Year from the Parish Council 
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